
HISTORICAL WATER USE RESOLUTION 

 

Fillmore Water Users began gathering information and then submitted an application for 

a change with Utah State Division of Water Rights so we could get everyone legal as 

where the water was being used. 

 

Be it know to all shareholders of the Fillmore Water Users Association, Inc, on October 

30, 2018, a change was made on the map showing where water can be used for the 

Association and submitted to the State of Utah to have this change approved. 

 

This change was made because on June 10, 2012, Jack McBride attended a water 

meeting with a concern of water going out of the bounds of the Cox Decree.  On July 12, 

2012, board members met with Dexter Anderson to have some questions answered.  We 

cannot water out of the boundaries of the Cox Decree.  The board controls the rules, 

policies, proceedures, etc.  Rules from the past boards can be changed.  On April 3, 2013, 

Lynn Wall presented how to do a change application.  If we waited until the State 

Engineers come after us, we could be charged with heavy fines.  So we began the 

application.  On August 7, 2013, Don Fullmer came to the meeting with his attorney 

wanting to water west of the freeway.  The water was used there when Clarence Wade 

owned it and had a dairy.  Don Fullmer purchased this land and water in October 1994. 

The eight (8) shares of water was included in this purchase. 

 

Historically, 8 share of water has been used on grounds west of the freeway.  When the 

freeway was put in, culverts were put in under the freeway to keep a clear channel for 

the water to continue to be used.  With this change, we are correcting the records that 

were showing no water there. 

 

Valves, or pipe that is to carry the water to this land, will be paid for by the owner. With 

eight (8) share of water, this waters only 10 acres.  Please designate which 10 acres will 

be watered with Fillmore Water Users Association; all other land will be considered dry.   

During rationing times, we would appreciate your cooperation in helping us maintain 

water use and pressure for all users. 

 
 


